
Dear families, parents and carers, 

Welcome to our December newsletter! This last month has certainly been
eventful; the highlights being the marvellous performances by our Early Years,
Year 1 and Year 2 children in their Christmas performances, as well as our Key
Stage 2 children in the Carol Concert held at St Swithun’s Church. The children
worked so hard to prepare and learn the songs, dance moves, and lines across
the school – all showing great courage to perform in front of large audiences. I
know they all greatly enjoyed the opportunity to shine; we are so proud of them.
My thanks also to all the hard work of the staff team in organising these and
many thanks to all the families for supporting your children. 
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Thank you so much for your generosity in
our collection at the KS2 Carol Concert. 
We have collected £269.59 which we
have passed on to Jigsaw South East who
were incredibly grateful.

Huge congratulations to Earth House team – who
achieved the most Core Value awards (counted
through Dojos) over the course of the term. Each
team achieved an incredible amount of Core
Value awards, and should all feel very proud of
themselves. Well done!

Earth – 8126 Air – 7127 Fire – 6911 Water - 6821
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Internet Safety: Snap chat
Each newsletter, I will continue to include a top tips poster around an area of online safety. This month is an
overview of what parents need to know about Snapchat which was requested by a parent. Please do let us know
if there is a theme you would like me to source a guide for.
On our website we have added all the previous themed guides so you can access them anytime. 
https://halsfordparkprimaryschool.co.uk/internet-e-safety/

We have also been asked to share the below Guide to WhatsApp which we have received from West Sussex
County Council.
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PTA Contributions 
Our PTA have worked incredibly hard this term culminating in a fabulous PTA Christmas Fair which raised a
fantastic grand total, which will be shared in the New Year. Huge thanks to all the volunteers and to those that
took the time to attend.  Did you guess which staff member was the Grinch? .. and no it was not me! Thank you
also to the PTA for funding a special Pantomime performance of Aladdin for the children by the Stage-ed
Theatre company; the children loved it.

Christmas Lunch 
Well done to all the children who clearly put a lot of thought and time into the Christmas hat creations; it’s
always so hard for the staff to pick only two winners especially as they were so creative this year. Well done to
our winners: Chloe, Zofia, Alba, Harry C, Emilia, Oren, Florence H, Sam, Ethaniel, Saskia, Amelia F, Isla B, Isla E
and Nate.  Thank you to the PTA for helping serve and for providing the prizes. See attached for some of the
photos of the day.

Parent Survey 
Thank you so much to those parents and carers for taking the time to complete our annual parent survey where
we had 101 responses. We have had some lovely comments and some useful feedback. As usual, if you would like
to discuss anything with a member of staff, please do not hesitate to come and speak to us.
I will use next term’s Parent Forum on 28th January to go through the results in more detail. Highlights included: 

My child is happy at this school 96% agree + 
My child feels safe at this school 98% agree + 
The school makes sure its pupils are well behaved 92% agree + 
The school makes me aware of what my child will learn during the year 97% agree + 
When I have raised concerns with the school they have been dealt with properly 90% agree + 
My child does well at this school 92% agree + 
My child can take part in clubs and activities at this school 95% agree + 
Would recommend this school to another parent 95% agree +

Website Update
We are delighted to share that we have managed to update our website to enable translation for many different
languages. 
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Please use the tab next to ‘useful links’ 
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Christmas Hat Winners 2024



Early Years
In Early Years, we have been exploring how different people celebrate important festivals and have learnt about
Diwali, Hanukkah and the Christmas story. We are very excited as Christmas approaches and have been making
cards and baubles with our year 6 buddies. 
Our role play areas have been transformed into a Post Office and we have been writing Christmas cards and
letters. We really enjoyed receiving our replies from Father Christmas! 
We have enjoyed learning new Christmas songs with actions and have shown lots of courage to perform them to
our families. We are now looking forward to our next learning experience based on Traditional Tales in the New
Year and wish you all a Merry Christmas.

Year 1
In Year 1, we have continued to write sentences in our English lessons based on something that has happened in
the books we are reading. We have been focusing on using the word ‘and’ in our sentences to connect two
sentences together.  In Maths we have been looking at 2D and 3D shapes. We have been naming them and 

equipment. Many of the children were very impressed with how their model turned out and were proud of what
they have done. Have a look at some of the completed models. 
In Geography, we have been looking at maps of where we live and identify what is near to us. We have also
looked at aerial photographs and described what we can see. 
Thank you so much for your support in helping the children learn their lines and the songs for our Christmas show.
We were so proud of how courageous they all were. 
Over the last week, we have been enjoying taking part in some Christmas activities. We wish you all a Merry
Christmas and look forward to seeing you in January. 
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describing them using mathematical
terminology. We have also been learning
numbers to 20, both as a numeral and
written as a word. In DT, the children have
made and evaluated their playground 
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Year 2
In Year 2 we have had a very busy few weeks! The children have finished off their learning about the Great Fire of
London by writing their own fact files, using all of the information that they have learnt during this half term. They
have applied all of their learning about how to write fabulous 'Year 2' style sentences and have made sure they
included different sentence starters to make their writing even more interesting. 
In maths, the children have been continuing with their learning about subtraction, where they have practised using
dienes to support them with exchanging and regrouping when crossing a 10. After Christmas we will be moving on
in maths to begin learning about shape. 
The children were very excited to have a go at using the apparatus in PE this week, where they had the
opportunity to practise their climbing skills using the wall bars. They also demonstrated all of the travelling and
balancing skills they have learnt this half term by moving over and under different equipment. 
In Art, the children enjoyed using charcoal and oil pastels to create some wonderful pictures, showing the wooden
houses on fire during the Great Fire of London. 
A focus for January will be reading; both aloud and reading comprehension.  We would love to invite parents to
volunteer to support with 1:1 reading at school. If you are interested and able to give up some time please contact
the office.
We hope all of the children enjoy their festivities during the Christmas break and we look forward to seeing
everyone back for more learning in January!

Year 3
Year 3 have continued to show what superstars they all are!

 
This week has been an exciting one for the children with the pantomime at the beginning of the week, which they
thoroughly enjoyed and Christmas lunch on Wednesday. We are all ready for a well earned break!
Wishing you a very happy holiday and best wishes for the New Year from all the Year 3 team!
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In Maths, we have been continuing with our division and
multiplication unit and in particular looking at the 3, 4 and 8 times
tables. We have been using our knowledge of doubling and of the
4 times table to work out answers in the 8 times table. We have
also been looking at related division sentences.
In English, we are publishing our newspaper reports about the
discovery of Tutankhamun's tomb. 
We were very excited to look at different sources in History to find
out all about the discovery so that we could write our reports.
In Outdoor Learning, we had a fantastic Fabulous Finish when we
made Egyptian flatbreads. Many of the children discovered that
they rather liked dipping their flatbreads into the salsa! Thank you
very much to the parents who came to help. 
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Year 4
Year 4 have had a busy term continuing our learning on the Romans, Anglo - Saxons and Vikings. We have
looked at who they were and why they all wanted to come to Britain. We have taken all this research to enable
us to write a non-chronological report all about the Romans, which shared in our fabulous finish gallery. We
show cased our very own roman pots which we have designed and sculpted using different techniques to etch in
our design. We also learnt how to use a slurry to help join two bits of clay together. Staying on theme, we learnt
about roman numerals in maths. We took our learning outside and used natural materials to make numbers but
not just any numbers... Roman numbers! We have really enjoyed having Coach Dave this term to teach us
gymnastics and have also enjoyed learning the rules and techniques in dodgeball.

Year 5

That just leaves us to wish all our year 5 children and parents a Merry Christmas and peaceful New Year. 
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In Design Technology, the children have been designing and
making models of shelters, suitable for soldiers on the battlefield.
We have looked at different types of joins to secure them. 
Maths continues with fractions - in particular comparing fractions
with different denominators. We have then been ordering the
fractions by size and using these skills to answer word problems . 
We would encourage all children to continue with reading every
day for at least 20 minutes over the school holidays. In addition,
please can you ensure you have their Rockstars login over
Christmas, as learning about fractions is so much easier if you are
secure in your multiplication tables.

The children have gained so much from our experience this term
relating to World War 1. They have brought their knowledge and
skills to research and analysing the conflict and some great writing
(both fiction and non-fiction) has come from their learning. 
As part of our fabulous finish, the children have painted pebbles
and painted scenes from poppy fields of northern France. If your
child has painted a pebble, can you encourage your child to hide it
in your local community over the Christmas break? Each pebble will
represent a soldier going out to war. We want the children to
understand the anticipation of waiting to see if their ‘soldier’ will
return.
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Year 6
Year 6 have completed many festive activities in the last couple of weeks. We looked at the history of the
Christmas card and some traditional Victorian designs and completed our own in class. We also decorated our
festive winter baubles - thank you to the PTA for providing these for our pupils. 
In maths, we even completed some festive tasks relating to coordinates, translation and reflection.
In writing, we completed our Queen Victoria biographies in which we wrote about her early life, her catastrophic
coronation ceremony, her wedding and other events that took place during her astonishing reign as monarch. In
history we completed our end of topic post assessment notes and realised that we have learnt a lot about
Victorian life.  We have had to move the date for the 6CB class assembly, please see the Dates for your Diary for
the update.

Boy’s Football- 4th December
The 4th December saw the latest round of fixtures for the B League football team. It was a fantastic
round of fixtures for the team who went on to beat Copthorne 2-0 and Crawley Down 3-1. All players
showed true skill, determination and teamwork across both games and worked brilliantly together when
under pressure in the second game. Mr Busse

Eco Council
The results are in for ‘Cut your Carbon’. Thank you to everyone for supporting their child through
November and sticking with it! An impressive 366 children and their families took part with the following
results:
            210 Pupils walked to school regularly                     148 Pupils went Veggie for a day

           142 Pupils turned their heating down                     159 Pupils bought nothing new in November    

           196 Pupils had a shower not a bath                        199 Pupils switched off their devices and did  
                                                                                        something better instead!
Well done to everyone who took part. The results have been handed in and we are in for a chance to win a
£4000 wall art mural for the KS1 playground. Good Luck!
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School And Family Support Team (SAFS)
We are very proud of the support we offer to children and parents at school. Many needs are met
through Quality First Teaching in class, but sometimes children need some additional support.
The SAFS team is a team of professionals who work within school. We meet together in school regularly.
The team plan for children who need extra support. There are various needs such as social and
emotional, cognition and learning difficulties like Dyslexia, speech and language difficulties, medical
issues, English as an additional language, and behavioural needs. The SAFs team review support
provided within school and when necessary, make referrals to outside agencies such as our school
nurse or speech and language therapist.
If you have concerns about your child and would like some support then please speak to your class
teacher in the first instance. They can then ask for advice from the SAFS team if needed. If teachers
have concerns they will speak to you and also seek advice.
If you would like more information on the SAFS team, or about our SEND provision in school we would
like to invite you to an information meeting at 9.30 on Wednesday 5th February. In the meantime,
there is more information on the inclusion page of the school website, including parent support and
details of the SAFS team. Halsford Park website - Inclusion Ms Davies- SENCO

Early Years Intake 2025

On behalf of the whole staff team, may I wish you all a very happy Christmas break. We look forward to
welcoming the children back on Tuesday 7th January 2025. 

Thank you for your ongoing support 

With very kind regards 
Mrs Claire Spencer – Headteacher
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Do you have, or do you know a child born between 1st September 2020 and 31st
August 2021? If so, they are eligible to start school in September 2025. We
have set the dates for our Early Years tours – please see our website for details
about booking in a visit. 
Early Years Prospective Parents - Halsford Park Primary School Applications can
be made online at www.westsussex.gov.uk/admissions up until the deadline of
Wednesday 15th January 2025. For further advice or information please contact
03330 142 903.   Please spread the word of how great our school is!
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 December

20th Last Day of Term

21st- 5th Christmas Holidays

January

6th INSET Day- School Closed to Children

7th Children Return to School

17th 6DS Class Assembly

23rd
Change of Date  Year 4- Hindleap Warren -

Parents Meeting 2.30pm

24th 5JM Class Assembly

28th Parent Forum 9.05am

February

5th SAFs Information Meeting- 9.30am

14th Last Day of Term

15th- 23rd Half Term

24th INSET Day- School Closed to Children

25th Children Return to School

28th 3RD Class Assembly

March

7th 1GS Class Assembly

14th 1MS Class Assembly

19th- 21st Year- Hindleap Warren Residential

28th 5IG Class Assembly
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Dates for your Diary

April

4th 3WR Class Assembly

4th Last Day of Term

5th- 21st Easter Holidays

22nd Return to School

May

2nd  2BG Class Assembly

5th Bank Holiday- School Closed

9th 2LS Class Assembly

23rd INSET Day- School Closed to Children

24th- 1st Half Term

June

2nd Children Return to School

13th Change of Date 6CB Class Assembly 

20th 4DN Class Assembly

24th Class Photographs

27th 4JW Class Assembly

July

4th Early Years Class Assembly

11th Early Years Class Assembly

22nd Last Day of Term

23rd- 31st Summer Holidays
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Community Events 
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